
MAIDA VALE MEDICAL CENTRE Patient Participation Group
Minutes of MVMC PPG Meeting held on 19th Apr 2016

Present: 
From Maida Vale Medical Centre: 
Donika Xhixha, Practice Manager; Sonia Etienne, Deputy Practice Manager; Ann Nolan, Administrator

From PPG: Stephen Homewood, Jennifer Green, Britta & Jim Burtles, Goddette Jeffrey, Lena Choudary-Salter, Brian O’Neill

Apologies:

Jacquiline Smirl 
1. The meeting started at 16:00 and was chaired by Stephen Homewood. 
2. In the absence of a specific agenda for the meeting, the chair suggested we look at the draft constitution discussed at the last PPG meeting and receive an update from the Practice Manager on the current status at MVMC.
3. Due to personal circumstances the minutes of the last meeting was not available and the Chair briefed the meeting on the main points discusssed at the meeting with particular reference to the constitution to be adopted by the PPG. 
4. Stephen and Lena (both members on CLCCG User Panel) gave a brief feedback from the last User Panel meeting. 
5. Donika gave a detailed feedback on the current issued being faced by the Practice:

5.1. The Board of Directors of Biddulph Mansions gave approval for all the necessary refurbishment works proposed by the Practice for disability access and the necessary planning permission was also obtained from the local council.  However, NHS England approved only 66% of the total cost of the building works and hence the Practice will not be able to go ahead with the project. Donika also mentioned that the planning permission has expired. The members present were asked to find ways to overcome this problem and support the practice in addressing this issue. 
5.2. Donika gave an update on the developments of the local services and the impact of their reorganisation. She explained that Maida Vale Medical Centre has not signed up to Out of Hospital Services as the position of the practice is that these services will not be safe for patients delivered in a GP practice with current level of funding and staffing.   
5.3. Donika explained that Maida Vale Medical Practice has a GMS (General Medical Services) contract, like many practices within the CCG. However, the attention was brought to the fact that the NHS England is negotiationg the GP PMS (Personal Medical Services) contracts to bring both these contracts to the same level.
5.4. Donika also shared with the Group the difficulties the Practice is facing with regard to the recuritment of practice nurse. Donika also mentioned that Dr Toyin Odunuga, is also leaving and  will be replaced by Salaried GP, Dr Katrina Humphreys. Regular Locum GP, Dr Lindsey Williams will also be joining the Practice shortly and therefore they should have an improved clinical capacity soon. 
5.5. Donika spoke about the uncertainty with regards to the re-organising of in-house counselling and IAPT services at the practice, closely liknked with the reduction of the budget from CLCCG. This is not a practice decision.
6. The Practice Manager was asked to share the summary report of the care Quality Commission (CQC) and she refered the group to the Website. 
7. The update from the Practice Manager was appreciated and it was found very useful. However, it was agreed that the next meeting should have an agenda and a structure. It was also proposed that there should be an item on patients’ perspective and their views.

